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THE AU COMMISSIONER ESTI PAYS A VISIT TO THE AU SCIENTIFIC  TECHNICAL 

RESEARCH COMMISSION 

Abuja, Nigeria: On a working trip to Nigeria, the AU Commissioner for Education, Science 

Technology and Innovation (ESTI), H.E. Prof. Mohammed Belhocine, visited the Headquarters of 

the AU Scientific Technical Research Commission, under the supervision of the African Union 

ESTI Department, in Abuja. 

On arrival, the ESTI Commissioner and his delegation were welcomed by the Executive Director 

of STRC, Dr. Ahmed Hamdy. 

During a working session, Dr. Hamdy and his team made a presentation on the mandate and 

missions of STRC including its current activities. 

STRC is a specialized institution of the African Union, which aims to promote the role of science, 

technology and research in strengthening the integration, cooperation and development of African 

Union Member States. More specifically, it aims at: 

- contributing to research in science and technology including agricultural sciences medical 

sciences, soil and botanical sciences, environmental sciences, industrial and technological 

sciences, and natural sciences like physics, chemistry, etc., 



- fostering partnerships and engaging in training opportunities to maximize the impact of science 

research on the growth and development of African Union Member States. 

 

Discussing the strategic plan and statutes of the African Scientific Research and Innovation 

Council (ASRIC), Dr. Hamdy raised some challenges such as budget allocation and human 

resource management.  

The current programmes, tasks and activities of the STRC were also presented. 

Taking the floor, the Commissioner emphasized the need to carry out an objective evaluation of 

results, if necessary through an independent evaluation, in order to remain focused on the 

structure's missions. He also emphasised the need to adopt a systemic approach, in particular by 

seeking synergistic links with the Pan-African University in order to become a back up and service 

provider structure to the PAU.   

The Commissioner concluded by urging the STRC to continue to work in collaboration with other 

African Union institutions, such as CDC-Africa in relation to health research, or PAULESI, given 

their geographical proximity. 

 

For further information please contact:  
1. Mrs. Esther Azaa Tankou | Head of Information Division | Information and Communication Directorate, African Union 
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517 700 | E-mail:BilampassiC@africa-union.org  

3. Mr. Gamal Eldin Ahmed A. Karrar | Senior Communication Officer | Information and Communications Directorate | E-
mail:GamalK@africa-union.org 

 
Information and CommunicationDirectorate, African Union Commission I E-mail:DIC@africa-union.org  

Web:www.au.int| Addis Ababa, Ethiopia | Follow Us:Facebook | Twitter | Instagram | YouTube 
 

mailto:yamboue@africa-union.org
mailto:BilampassiC@africa-union.org
mailto:BilampassiC@africa-union.org
http://www.au.int/
https://www.facebook.com/AfricanUnionCommission
https://twitter.com/_AfricanUnion
https://www.instagram.com/africanunion_official/
https://www.youtube.com/AUCommission

